
 
Lydeard St Lawrence and Tolland Village Newsletter  

 
October 2020 

 
Deadline for items – 25th of each month – to Liz (liz.mcconnell50@gmail.com or 667375) 

 
 

Date Activity 

Thu 1st 

Post Office, LSL VH, 10.00 am - 12.45 pm 

 

LSL Church Open for Private Prayer  

11:00 am – 12:00 noon. 

Fri 2nd   

Sat 3rd LSL Church and Churchyard tidy 10.00 am 

Sun 4th 

LSL Morning Prayer at 11.15am for Harvest 

Festival 

 

Scarr Chapel worship meeting 2.30 pm via 

Zoom 

Mon 5th Post Office, LSL VH, 10.00 am - 12.45 pm 

Tue 6th 
Garden (Green), Household (Black) and 

Kerbside Recycling Collection 

Wed 7th  

Thu 8th 

Post Office, LSL VH, 10.00 am - 12.45 pm 

 

LSL Church Open for Private Prayer  

11:00 am – 12:00 noon. 

Fri 9th  

Sat 10th Sarah Cartwright ashes interment 12:30 pm 

Sun 11th 

CF Holy Communion at 9.30 am for Harvest 

Festival 

LSL Church Open for Private Prayer  

11:00 am – 12:00 noon. 

Scarr Chapel worship meeting 2.30 pm via 

Zoom 

Mon 12th Post Office, LSL VH, 10.00 am - 12.45 pm 

Tue 13th 

Kerbside Recycling Collection 

Mobile Library - LSL Old Post Office (TA4 

3SB)   11.40 – 12.00 

Wed 14th  

Thu 15th 

Post Office, LSL VH, 10.00 am - 12.45 pm 

 

LSL Church Open for Private Prayer  

11:00 am – 12:00 noon. 

 

Date Activity 

Fri 16th  

Sat 17th  

Sun 18th 

LSL Holy Communion at 11.15am  

 

Scarr Chapel worship meeting 2.30 pm via 

Zoom 

Mon 19th 

Post Office, LSL VH, 10.00 am - 12.45 pm 

 

Parish Council Meeting via Zoom. 7.30 pm 

Tue 20th 
Garden (Green), Household (Black) and 

Kerbside Recycling Collection 

Wed 21st  

Thu 22nd 

Post Office, LSL VH, 10.00 am - 12.45 pm 

 

LSL Church Open for Private Prayer  

11:00 am – 12:00 noon. 

 Fri 23rd  

Sat 24th  

Sun 25th 

CF Holy Communion at 9.30 am  

 

LSL Church Open for Private Prayer  

11:00 am – 12:00 noon. 

 

Scarr Chapel worship meeting 2.30 pm via 

Zoom 

Mon 26th 

SCHOOL HALF TERM WEEK 

 

Post Office, LSL VH, 10.00 am - 12.45 pm 

Tue 27th Kerbside Recycling Collection 

Wed 28th  

Thu 29th 

Post Office, LSL VH, 10.00 am - 12.45 pm 

 

LSL Church Open for Private Prayer  

11:00 am – 12:00 noon. 

Fri 30th   

Sat 31st   

 
 

CHURCH NEWS 

 
LYDEARD ST LAWRENCE 

 
Church Opening 

The church is open for private prayer and contemplation on Thursdays from 11.00 am until 12.00 noon and on 

Sundays at the same time unless there is a service. The church is open for everyone on these days and you are 

most welcome to use its space to gain some peace and quiet. If you would like to light a candle in memory of 

someone or some situation, please do but bring your own means of lighting a candle as - under our insurance 

regulations - we cannot leave matches etc. unattended. Please also extinguish your candle before leaving the 

building, but be assured that your candle will be re-lit when there is a service in the church. 

 

 

 

mailto:liz.mcconnell50@gmail.com
http://www.lydeard-st-l.co.uk/diary.php


 

Churchyard Tidy 
The LSL church autumn tidy will take place on Saturday 3rd October from 10.00 onwards. Please do come 

along armed with tools to help out. Social distancing will be observed but there will be refreshments to help the 

cleaning process along.  

 

 

Harvest Festival 
The LSL Harvest Festival service will be held on Sunday 4th October at 11:15 am. This year we will be unable to 

hold our usual auction of produce for Water Aid, instead the contributions will be given directly to the Taunton 

food bank. If you wish to donate anything home made to the harvest service, please can you ensure that all the 

ingredients are listed on the produce. 

 

 

Sarah Cartwright 
Sarah’s ashes will be interred in the LSL churchyard at 12.30 pm on Saturday 10th October. While this is 

predominantly a family occasion, there will be some local residents who knew Sarah who may want to attend. If 

you wish to be there on the day, please let David Young   dryoung47@googlemail.com   know before the day.   

 
 

 

TOLLAND 

 

Tolland church is open during daylight hours for reflection, contemplation and private prayer.  There is hand 

sanitiser for people to use and the Tolland church team are regularly wiping down surfaces.   

 

 

SCARR CHAPEL 

 

Scarr Chapel are currently holding all their chapel services on zoom and will be doing so for the foreseeable 

future. If anyone is interested in joining these services or would like to find out more about the chapel, please 

contact Jennifer Caines at jennyscarr73@hotmail.com  

 

 

VILLAGE NEWS 
 

Bonfire Party Extinguished 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LSL WI 
The Lydeard St Lawrence WI group has decided, after much consideration, that they will not be holding regular 

meetings until 2021. For those who are able and want to, there will be informal monthly group gatherings in 

members homes. 

 

Next year the LSL WI is celebrating its centenary. If anyone is interested in joining the WI or has any WI related 

questions, contact either Jo Stewart jo46sefa@hotmail.com or Andrea Lindley on 01823 433315.  

 

 
Free To A Good Home 

Jenny has two bicycle tyres, used but still in good condition she is offering to anyone who might like them. The 

tyres are 700 x 35C. If you are interested in these tyres, please call Jenny on 01984 667416.  

 

 

Sadly, but not unexpectedly, we will not be holding the annual bonfire party this year.  

 

The current covid restrictions coupled with common sense mean that this event is 

completely unviable. Hopefully next year things will be such that the festivities can be 

resumed. But as for now, there will be no bonfire or party this year. 

mailto:dryoung47@googlemail.com
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Eggs, Meat and Hardwood Logs for Sale 

 

Pitpear Farm in Pyleigh, (TA4 3RA), are currently selling fresh eggs which can be found in the box with the 

blue lid by the stables. There is a price list and honesty box inside.  

 

Also available is meat reared on the farm and seasoned hardwood logs. If you are interested in either of these, 

call Rich on 07985 980919. 

 

 

CRICKET REPORT 

 

Well folks an interesting season to say the least has come to an end. Who knows where we will be come next 

April?. One thing is for sure, if the spirit and camaraderie that we built and played with this year is anything to 

go by it will be great fun. 

 

We played 12 times at weekends and probably 6 or 7 midweek. Winning more than we lost for sure and with a 

couple of great tight friendlies against Fitzhead it did feel like a full season. 

 

Highlights for me: 

 

 Young Mark Hannaford scoring runs for fun at his age! 

 Pat appointing himself team Doctor even though we have a surgeon in our ranks. 

 The new boys from Pethy, the fun,youth and ability they brought to us. 

 Genuinely think a few of the older ones given a new lease of life. 

 Tom LAmberts running diving catch at Milverton. 

 The fantastic team spirit we have. 

 

That’s it folks but will keep you posted regarding events etc as we go. 

 

Stay safe. 

 

Smudge 
 

CRICKET KIT  

 

Lydeard St Lawrence Cricket Club is looking to have some new kit available for the 2021 season and believe that 

they now have a main sponsor sorted. However, if you are interested, you can still add your business name and 

contact number to sleeves, collars etc for a small consideration. 

 

Local advertising is always the best so why not make us an offer. Doesn’t have to cost a fortune but if you want 

to give us a fortune that’s ok too! 

 

For more info, contact the cricket club directly. 
 
 

                                             Village Hall Treasurer Wanted 

 

Have you ever wanted to be more involved in the village goings on? Well now you can.  

 

The Lydeard St Lawrence Village Hall Committee is looking for a new Treasurer. The 

responsibilities will include maintaining the bank accounts, paying bills, banking money 

and annually preparing the accounts for audit. As a committee member the Treasurer 

has a voice in how the village hall is run and used. 

 

If you would like to know more, please contact Don Hobson on 01984 667375. 

 

 

 



LOCAL COUNCIL BITS 
 

Share your views on your local police service 
Now is your chance to give your opinion on our local police service.  

The Survey is available until 7th October.  

 

 
Somerset Waste Partnership Services (SWP) 

Recycling sites switch to winter hours on 1st October 
Every one of Somerset’s 16 recycling sites will go over to their winter timetables from Thursday 1 October, 

with weekday opening hours of 9am to 5pm while weekends remain 9am to 4pm.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

https://www.avonandsomerset-pcc.gov.uk/news/2020/09/do-you-have-thoughts-on-your-local-police-service/?utm_source=press-release&utm_medium=url&utm_campaign=opcc-covid-survey


CONTACTS 

 

Event Contact Tel Email 
Benefice Rector 

Benefice Associate Priest 

Revd Mark Hurley 

Revd Maureen Young 

01823 432222 

01984 667472 

markcsb@gamil.com  
reverendmaureenyoung@gmail.com 

Lydeard St Lawrence  

Churchwardens 

David Young 

Pat Coles 

667472 

ExD 

dryoung47@googlemail.com 
brian.coles.coles@btinternet.com 

 
Tolland  

Churchwardens 

Maureen Canney 

Linda Lloyd 

656236 

623155 

 
linda@goulds-farm.co.uk 

Scarr Chapel Bill Caines 667416 jennyscarr73@hotmail.com 

Bell ringing Janet Bond 667372 janet.jimbond@gmail.com 

Cricket 1st Team Paul Smith  07901 847709  

Junior Cricket Simon Broad 667739 simonbroad3@gmail.com 

Lydeard Lifts Liz McConnell 667375 liz.mcconnell50@gmail.com 

Lydeard Lunch Club Phil Barker   phil_r_barker@yahoo.co.uk 

Parish Council Jonathan Marshall  667323 jejm@hotmail.co.uk 

Pilates Laura Sinclair 07714 276447 pilatesbylauracharlotte@gmail.com  

Post Office Watchet Post Office  631223   

Table Tennis Mel Horner 667347 melhorner@btinternet.com 

Village Agent (LSL) Chrissy Brewer  07535 276680 christineb@somersetrcc.org.uk  

Village Agent (Tolland) Cat Sweatman  07746 340546 cat@somersetrcc.org.uk  

Village Hall Anna Junkison-Broad 667739 annajbroad@hotmail.com 

Web Page Liz McConnell 667375 liz.mcconnell50@gmail.com 

W.I. Jo Stewart   jo46sefa@hotmail.com 

Local Police 

PC Jo Jeffery 

PCSO Louise Fyne 

Non Emergency Number 

07889 657943 

07889 659476 

101 

Joanne.jeffery@avonandsomerset.police.uk 

Louise.fyne@avonandsomerset.police.uk 

 

Community Council  

Oil Orders 
  01603 881888 somersetbuying@af-affinity.co.uk  

           

Lydeard St Lawrence Primary School www.lydeardstlawrenceprimary.co.uk 

LSL Village Web Page www.lydeard-st-l.co.uk 

Benefice Churches www.bishopslydeardbenefice.org 
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